
POINTS  OF I NTEREST : 

¶ Please submit newsletter articles and 
ideas to Ritha Metcalf by the 15th of 
each month.  She can be reached at 
ritha2@msn.com or 503-936-8339. 

 I've had a little time to dig through the Corvan that I picked up the morning of the Sa-
lem Econorun. It was actually very fortunate for me because of the Corvair talent that knows the 
FC's much better than myself. A few were able to give it a look and point out things to me. I 
thought for sure it was a 64 because of the rear access door and the engine had a magnesium fan 
and harmonic balancer. I bought it as a parts rig from a storage place so I was not able to get a 
title, and the VIN plate had been removed from the door jamb. I was able to find the hidden VIN 
on the frame rail, but it does not tell you what year or model the truck is, only the plant and the 
serial number. It was a lot of fun catching up with some other Corvair enthusiasts that I don't see 
very often, maybe once a year if I'm lucky. Dick Hall spent some time with me and pointed out 
all the little differences that supposedly changed between 63 and 64. Dick had me almost con-
vinced that it was a 63. He pointed out the 80 mph speedometer, the lack of fan belt guides, the 
earlier than 64 differential, and the 61-63 style rear door hinges. I pointed out that it had the 64 
and later rear access door, magnesium fan, harmonic balancer, no rear door bumpers, and 
through the floor shifter. Dick countered with some if not all of those items could possibly be on 
a very late production 63, and the engine might not be original. So the hunt begins. I found out 
that the serial number placed the van very early in the production year, the second week of Sep-
tember in fact. The engine number decoded to September 3rd, which would have been correct 
for that body, so I was once again hopeful it really was a 64. I was able to find some information 
from Kent Sullivans resource pages, Corvair center forum, and even some classification infor-
mation from Larry Claypool. It appears that the speedo, hinges, and belt guides were all òrunning 
changesó shortly after the 64 production year started. The differential has a 61 only òBQó code so 
it is not original, and I suspect the trans too (hmmmm). This is what makes the 60s vehicles and 
Corvairs in particular so much fun. They're not like today's cars where you have two or three 
option packages to choose from. Itõs all a big puzzle waiting to be solved. 

On the contributing end, Vern McIntosh hunted me down to ask about the possibility of getting 
some factory fresh keys cut for a couple of his rigs. It makes me feel good to have something to 
offer in return for all the help Iõve received over the years. 

Thatõs all for now,    

Stacey 
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Shop Tour at Rexõs Shop 
 

 This will be Saturday June 21st starting at about 1pm. At the open shop tour we can look at my parts collec-
tion, impromptu tech sessions, and people coming are encouraged to bring stuff for a trunk swap meet. After a few 
hours we will tour over to the Blue Moon Café cruise in (this is just park and look around without a fee) which also 
has the option to eat at the café. The café is located next to Chemeketa Community College and a couple minutes off 
I-5. 
 
My address is: 
6831 Macleay Rd. SE 
Salem, OR 97317 

2014 CORSA International Convention 

   Tacoma Washington -July 21-25 

 Greetings, 

 My name is Jim Diell and I am Corsaõs chair of the Concours d,Elegance.  There are two rea-
sons for this letter. 

First, we are looking for a few volunteers to work in the Tally Room at the Tacoma Convention. 

Second, we are giving an early heads up request to anyone who is willing to be a judge in the Concours 
event, July 22nd.  Harry Jensen will be sending a letter or email sometime in May so this letter is an 
advance notification. 

Tally room volunteers may contact Jeannette Alberte at jalberte@att.net .  She is the tally room 
captain and is looking forward to completing her roster with your help. 

Interested judges are invited to contact Don Wagner, wagndo1@stoelive.com .  Don is setting up 
the unit judging teams based on past judging experience and interests.  As indicated, Harry Jensen will 
be contacting a larger pool of judges in May and this early contact does not interfere with that annual 
process. 

Thank you for any and all help you can give to assisting with the organization of this yearõs Concours dõ 
Elegance. 

Jim Diell      njdl@sympatico.ca 
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 Zackõs Great Adventure 

Hereõs a few pictures of our newest member Zack and his Corvair. The first picture is the beginning of the tear down at my 
house. Our plan was to change out the blower bearing and fix a few other minor problems I had noticed. When I first heard the 
engine run I thought the blower bearing was bad as it was making the most horrible noise Iõve ever heard come from a bearing. 
Apparently it was actually the idler bearing but since it had an early style blower bearing we were planning on changing it any-
way.  The other noise I heard was a familiar sound my turbo engine made with a pulled head stud. It was the typical compres-
sion leak sound coming from the head gasket. Turns out that the two upper head studs on number two cylinder were pulling 
from the case. In fact the outer stud didnõt even have a nut on it. Having the top cover off made the repair easier but it still took 
the two of us longer than I thought it would take even with the custom heli-coil tools I have. The last picture is our attempt to 
run the engine with no belt or pulleys so as to pin point the compression noise but I think all I accomplished was making the 
engine a little hot. You canõt tell but the engine is running in the picture. Zack loves to get in and get his hands dirty so all I 
have to do is show him what needs to come off and parts start flying. Itõs kind of fun to watch and heõs great to work with too. 
We removed the stupid electric fuel pump and replaced it with a stock one I rebuilt and replaced the fuel lines too. They were 
pretty chewed up as usual by the typical vice grip wrench people love to use. Next we lowered the engine and changed out the 
rear 95 hp pulley with a harmonic balancer and changed out the motor mount with a much better and nicer looking worn out 
one from my shelf. Someday weõll put in a new one but it should work okay for now. I noticed that it was missing the sheet 
metal piece thatõs in between the head and oil cooler and we stuck in a good one I had in my box of parts. Next was the throttle 
linkage bushings and clips needed to be changed because the duct tape can only last so longñif you know what I mean. Finally 
we replaced a lot of the sheet metal shroud screws with the correct Corvair ones, relocated the coil and it was ready to fire up. 
This was on Saturday after about four days of working in the evenings after work  and it fired right up and seemed to run 
okayñand with no compression leaks. We took it out for a test drive and like usual I pretended it was a Turbo and put the pe-
dal to the floor till it wouldnõt rev any further. I did that a few times and somewhere along the trip the fan belt flipped off and I 
didnõt even notice. When we got back to the shop it seemed a little hot (smoke coming out of the engine compartment) and 
when Zack opened the engine lid he says hey look the fan belts off. So, we through that one in the garbage and put on a good 
one I had and then tried to spit it off but this time it stayed on. Hopefully next month sometime we can address some of the 
other issues and get this Zack mobile all dialed in. Stay tuned for part two of the great adventure...Regan 
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